
MINNEAPOLIS 
PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
Urban Education. Global Citizens. 

Environmental Health & Safety 
Office: (612) 668-0310 
Direct: (612)-668-0307 
Cell: (612) 806-1394 

MEMORANDUM 
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TO: Joan Franks, Principal, Armatage Montessori School 

�l<-
FROM: Jason Karpe, Safety Specialist, Environmental Health & Safety (EH&S) 

DATE: October 12, 2018 

SUBJECT: Armatage Montessori School 
Lead in Water Testing (Flushing Program Waiver) 

As part of the Minneapolis Public Schools (MPS) Lead in Water Safety Plan, EH&S 
sampled drinking water fixtures at Armatage on October 3, 2018. All water was 
collected on a first draw basis with a minimum of six-hour system stagnation. This 
method represents the worst-case scenario for lead in water concentrations. A total 
of thirty-five (35) drinking sources were tested. No locations tested above the 20 
parts per billion (ppb) Action Level and in fact, all results were below 5 ppb (see 
attached laboratory report). 

Because of new plumbing materials installed as part of recent facility renovations 
and laboratory results confirming that all water sources are below the 20 ppb Action 
Level, Armatage has qualified to receive a waiver from the MPS Daily Lead in Water 
Flushing Protocol. 

Based on the laboratory results, Armatage is no longer required to perform MPS 
Daily Lead in Water Flushing Protocol. As good practice, EH&S recommends and 
encourages that staff and students run drinking sources until cool, before drinking. 

This memorandum and the laboratory analysis report will be maintained available 
to the public on the MPS website. 
https://www.mpschools.org/departments/operations/environmental-health-safety 

If you have any questions, you may contact me at your convenience at 612-668-
0307. 

Attachment: Laboratory Analysis Report dated October 8, 2018 

cc: Keith Johnson, Lee Setter, Shawn Lindell, Terry Johnson, James Tschida, Diane Daun 






